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NEILSTON PRIMARY SCHOOL

Minutes of Neilston Parent Council
23rd October 2018
6.30pm

Present

Natalie McMillan (Chair), Gerard Curley (HT), Kenny Fulton (Treasurer), Mrs McDermott (DHT) Paul O’Kane (Councillor) Hannah Roussell (SOS) Jen Elliot (SOS) Jenny Macdonald (Secretary) 

Parents:  Anna Kerr, Joe Deary, Joanne Gardener, Karen Elrick, Peter McLaren, Maytal Findlay, Mark Findlay
Apologies: Stacy Moffat, Stacey Crabbe, Rona Thompson
	Agenda item
	Notes
	Action

	1. Minutes of last Meeting
	No issues raised.
	

	2. Council Update

	Paul O’Kane informed the group that the consultation period for proposed shared campus has now closed and the period of reporting over the summer was put before the education committee.  Everyone there was in support of the proposal and the paper passed unanimously.  The
challenge now is to ascertain funding.  There is a level of confidence in the fact because there is a plan in place, the Scottish Government may be more inclined to release funding.
Time will be spent collaborating together about the building and how the shared campus will function.

	

	3. Chair Report
	Natalie reported back from the recent Parent Chair forum.  Education Psychology Services have changed as they have lost a full time psychologist.  All referrals are sent to a central area and they are prioritised.  Mrs McDermott assured us that so far there haven’t been any issues for NPS and any referrals put in have been granted.
The Mental Health Policy offers support for children and young people experiencing mental health issues and supporting mindfulness.  There will be a presentation at the next PC forum.
The Chairs of the PC groups of East Renfrewshire are all now on a whatsapp group for ease of information sharing.

	

	4. Head Teacher Report
	Gerard Curley delivered a presentation regarding visions values and aims.  Two years ago the school and MFC came under one leadership team and the vision statement of the campus needs to reflect that.  The statement should answer what you do, who benefits and how you do it.  Parents were surveyed at Parents Evening and the PC were given tasks.
Activity 1 involved traffic lighting vision statements whilst Activity 2 allowed us to review the values and select the words we felt were appropriate to these values.

	

	5. SOS discussion
	Concerns were raised and questions were asked about the information and communication between the Fundraising group and the PC.  It was raised that there had been some discussions on a closed Social Media group about the change of status of the Fundraising group to become a separate entity and therefore become a charity thereby opening up a number of extra funding opportunities.  
The concerns were that the School had sent out a voting poll but not the information to support it which therefore resulted in disparaging communications online.  After a lengthy discussion it was agreed that the Facebook group would be used as a basis for discussion but that voting or decision making would be done in a meeting
There was a clear message that the aim was to lay down misunderstandings and work out how to communicate between the two groups and work as a united front wanting to better the education for children in Neilston.
A concern was raised about future-proofing the new group and what would happen in a few years if a new committee took on the roles and withheld money from the school.  The Fundraising group have informed us that they have written such stipulations into the new constitution.

This constitution will be sent out for all to look over and then discussed at the next meeting.
From the 49 responses from the voting poll the results for whether NPS should form a separate fundraising group were as follows: 

For – 35
Against - 11 
Unsure 3
The results as to whether the group should apply for charitable status were as follows:

For – 37

Against – 9

Unsure - 3


	Hannah to send JM the new constitution to forward to the Committee  

	6. Dates of next meeting
	 Tuesday 27th November 2018 6.30pm
	


